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January 16, 2003

Professor Edward Stone, Chair

CARA Board of Directors

California Institute of Technology

220-47 Downs Laboratory

Pasadena, CA 91125

Dear Ed:

I am writing to express my pleasure at recent developments in the work NASA and CARA are doing together and to raise a couple of issues that I would like to see discussed at the upcoming CARA Board meeting in Waimea.

I am extremely pleased with the continuing productivity of the team led by Geoff Marcy, Steve Vogt, and Paul Butler in discovering extrasolar planets.  They are funded by NASA, receive telescope time from both NASA and CARA, and use an instrument built by CARA, so this is truly a cooperative endeavor.  And as you know, this work is essential for the effective implementation of future planet finding missions, particularly the Terrestrial Planet Finder.

I am also very pleased at the progress that has been made in solving the vibration problem affecting interferometry at the Observatory.  I understand that the basic vibration requirements for science operations have now been met, and continuing work will provide greater operating margins.  This is a major accomplishment for which the JPL-CARA team are to be congratulated.

I am also pleased that NASA now has a voice at CARA Board meetings.  I believe this representation appropriately reflects NASA’s role in and commitment to the Observatory, and can contribute greatly to the effectiveness of present and future NASA-CARA activities.

The first issue I would like to raise for Board discussion is engineering time for the interferometer.  As you know, developing interferometry at the Observatory has proven to be extremely technically challenging.  This really should have been no surprise.  In that light, the allocation of only 20 telescope nights, which equate to 10 Keck-Keck interferometer nights, of engineering time to the interferometer seems severely inadequate.  After all, 10 nights of engineering time are allocated to new instruments.  We can now see that the technical challenges of bringing interferometry fully on-line is more akin to building a third Keck telescope than to adding an instrument to the existing telescopes.  I therefore think it appropriate that the issue of engineering time for the interferometer be readdressed.  As things currently stand, all future engineering time for the interferometer will come out of NASA’s telescope time allotment.  Since both NASA and CARA will benefit from the successful completion of interferometric capability at the Observatory, I believe we should both continue to contribute to meeting the engineering time requirements.

The second issue involves archiving data from single aperture observations.  I believe that an archive of Keck single aperture data would be a tremendous contribution to astronomical research.  Such an archive would constitute a legacy of the Keck Observatory to the scientific community and the world.  NASA is interested in funding such an archive, beginning with the data from HIRES, but ultimately including data from other Keck instruments as well.  The key condition that we, as a federal agency, must require is that all data in the archive become publicly available after some mutually agreed proprietary period.  I hope the CARA Board will support this approach, and I would like it to be a subject of discussion at the upcoming meeting.  Our liaison, Carl Pilcher, will come prepared to open the discussion on both issues.

I wish you a successful meeting and a safe trip.

Sincerely,

Anne L. Kinney, Director

Astronomy and Physics Division

Office of Space Science
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